INFORMATION FOR WALKERTON COMMUNITY

When Is the Library Re-Opening?

It's the question on everyone's mind - when is the library re-opening? As you might expect, the answer isn't simple. But we have a plan!

Safety First

First, we must ensure your safety and the safety of our staff. Staff began returning to library building on a part-time basis the week of May 4, when St. Joseph County's stay-at-home order officially lifted, to begin training on our new safety and material handling practices. 

You may now return any checked out materials to our drop box. No late fees have been accruing during this time. 

Our staff is practicing new safety techniques personally and for materials. Staff are required to wear a mask when patrons are able to return to the building or if they will be coming into direct contact with other staff while on limited staffing. Hand washing is being emphasized and hand sanitizer is available, as always, in numerous areas of the library for staff and patrons. 

Curbside Pick-up

We will not be opening our building to the public at this time, but we are planning curbside pick-up service! We started curbside this week with a minimum amount of usage and no problems so far. There are two marked parking spots in the lot for curbside pick-up.

Are Materials Safe to be Checked Out?

We are following CDC best practice guidelines in taking care of our materials. When a book or movie comes in through the drop box it is initially wiped down with Lysol wipes. It is then quarantined for three days before it is placed back into circulation. It is wiped down again prior to be placed in circulation. 


Returning Items

Our drop box is open now for return of all materials. Please be careful when dropping off DVDS and books on CD. For now, drop box will be the only way to return an item for your safety and that of the staff.

Interlibrary Loan

Interlibrary Loan through Evergreen is not back up and running yet. We are hoping for delivery in the coming weeks. These materials will be handled in the same way a drop box return is handled per CDC guidelines and thus they will not be available for check out for three days after our receipt of them. We will keep you posted on when this service is available again. 

We'll See You Soon!

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you all for your patience and your messages of support during this time. We're proud of the work we've done to continue bringing you library services while our building is closed, and we're proud of all of you for continuing to make safe choices. 


